Wednesday, December 12th, 2018. 12:00 PM – 12:45 PM
Pizza Ranch in Maplewood
1. Call to order was held at 12:06 pm
2. Approved meeting minutes from October 10th.
3. Reviewed meeting’s agenda.
4. President’s report (Laura Vitzthum)
a. Encouraged new leaders in our local. New leaders are needed in the upcoming election to serve our local.  Laura and the Board members would like to help mentor and provide job shadow options for anyone interested in wanting to serve on a board position. Please let Laura know of your interest in serving as a leader within our board.  Her contact is Laura.vitzthum@state.mn.us. 
1. Treasurer’s Report (Fatai Alowonle)
0. Presented proposed 2019 budget.  It was noted that $1,000 was allotted in membership and only $81.50 was spent.  Increasing membership continues to be the primary effort.  The MAPE grant paid for a majority of the expenses incurred from our membership drives.  It was also noted that our local has been fiscally responsible and is under budget.  The new budget was approved.
1. Two auditors are needed to review and audit our local’s budget.  Please contact Fatai Alowonle if you are interested. Fatai’s email is fatai.dare.alowonle@state.mn.us.
2. Vice President’s Report (Amanda Anthony)
a. The negotiations listening session at the Pizza Ranch in Stillwater was very successful.  It provided great discussions and feedback from our local on what is important topics to bring forward to the Legislature. Please continue to submit your opinions to your local.  Amanda will be attending a two day training on Thursday and Friday of this week in preparation of our upcoming negotiations.
b. A reminder to fill out negotiations survey for 2019-2021 contract was addressed. Deadline for submission is December 19th.
1. Membership Report (James Hegstrom)
0. Welcomed new members. Two new members were welcomed at today meeting.  A MAPE mug was presented to them at the meeting. 
1. Local 1202 continues to grow.  Current local members are 203, 3 billable members (non-state workers), 189 Participating members and 91 non-members.  Total participating members is at 66.78%.  Outreach efforts continue in multiple forms including regular letters to reach out for new members.  A call for Site Liaison’s was given. Please contact Jim at James.Hegstrom@state.mn.us if you are interested.
VII. Business Agent Report (Dan Engelhart).
1. Dan discussed the importance of filling out the MAPE negotiations survey and let Local 1202 know that supplements to the contract will be called for in the future. He encouraged our local to come up with ideas for supplements to the contract that they would like to see. He noted that the supplements are allowed to be agency specific.
IX. Adjourned at 12:35 pm.
 
Upcoming Meeting: February 6th at Acapulco in Stillwater from 12:00 to 12:45 PM.

